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NEXT MEETING

John Gaglione

DATE: Tuesday, May 8, 2012
TIME: 7:30 pm.
PLACE: Freeport Memaorial Library
144 W. Merrick Rd. [at S. Ocean Ave))
TOPIC: GCasland

For our last meeting until September, SSAS will be
presenting the documentary Gasland, winner of the 2011
Emmy award for Outstanding Directing for Nonfiction
Programming and losing nominee of three Emmy awards,
the 2011 Academy Award for Best Documentary (feature-
length film), and the Screenplay Writers’ Guild of America’s
award for Best Documentary. According to the movie’s
website: “The largest domestic natural gas drilling boom
in history has swept across the United States. The
Halliburton-developed drilling technology of ‘fracking’ or
hydraulic fracturing has unlocked a ‘Saudi Arabia of natu-
ral gas’ just beneath us. But is fracking safe? When film-
maker Josh Fox is asked to lease his land for drilling, he
embarks on a cross-country odyssey uncovering a trail of
secrets, lies, and contamination. A recently drilled nearby
Pennsylvania town reports that residents are able to light
their drinking water on fire. This is just one of the many
absurd and astonishing revelations of a new country
called Gasland. Part vérité travelogue, part exposé, part
mystery, part bluegrass banjo meltdown, part showdown.”

With New York State’s government currently consider-
ing permitting frackingin large areas upstate and shipping
some of its toxic wastes to Long Island’s sewage plants
(see this month's President’s Message), this movie should
be seen by anyone concerned about our environment.
SSAS opposes hydrofracking in NY. Join us.

Pre-Meeting Program on Birds. Starting at 7 .M. when
he is available, Scott Oglesby expands our birding hori-
zons in the room beyond our coffee-break tables.

Parking Lots. In addition to the parking lot adjacent to
the library, there’s a lightly used, well-lit, and fairly close
municipal lot on the east side of S. Ocean Ave., onthenear

(south) side of the gas station that borders Sunrise High-
way.
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IN ORDER TO MINIMIZE WASTE, PLEASE

BRING COFFEEMUGS TO OUR MEETINGS.
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SSAS Mission Statement — The mission of
South Shore Audubon Society is to promote envi-
ronmental education; conduct research ermin-éng
to local bird yoyuﬁi tions, wifcﬂ'fﬁz, and Eféimt; and
preserve ‘.:mcf restore our environment, t!imugﬁ
resypns-ibfe activism, for the Eeﬂeﬁr of botﬁ_peqpfe
and wifdﬁﬁ.

SEE INSIDE FOR IMPORTANT DINNER INFO!

bashas st S s

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE
News on the Energy Front - Fracking, LNG, and
Wind Power
Jim Brown

Suffolk County recently passed an anti-fracking waste
bill. The resolution passed by our sister county to the east
would prohibit the county from accepting wastewater
from hydraulic fracturing. This wastewater is commonly
referred to as “flowback” water, and contains water and
chemical additives used in the fracking process. These
chemicals include biocides, viscosity modifiers, emulsifi-
ers, and othersubstances. The additives varyin the degree
of their toxicity and some of them are known carcinogens.
The water and the chemicals are returned to the surface
following fracking and then have to be “disposed” of.
Suffolk has affirmed through its legislature that it wants
nothing to do with these chemicals.

Our Nassau County legislature currently has two bills
under consideration that would essentially do the same
for us here. It appears that members from both of the
parties represented in the legislature are in favor of pass-



ing a bill that would prohibit fracking flowback from
entering the County’s sewage facilities, which are not
equipped tohandle the waste. The DEC has identified four
different wastewater treatment facilities in Nassau County
as possible repositories for fracking waste produced up-
state in the Marcellus shale region: Inwood, Bay Park (in
East Rockaway), Cedar Creek (in Wantagh), and Glen Cove.
The South Shore Audubon Society supports the bipartisan
effort to ban fracking waste from the county. Opposition
to this aspect of fracking has happily brought these two
contending political parties to a consensus on the need to
act in unison on this important environmental issue.

SSAS also supports keeping these wastewater treat-
ment plans under county ownership and control. There
has been much discussion about privatizing these plants,
which we consider unfortunate. It is likely that a private
entity, needing to show a profit, would seek to handle this
type of toxic waste. Sewer plants are part of our commu-
nities’ infrastructure and should be controlled by the
people through their elected representatives and civil
servants. Wastewater treatment is an important public
endeavor, a service with important environmental conse-
quences. It should remain a public rather than a private
responsibility, with close public oversight.

Our chapterrecently signed on to aletter penned by the
anti-LNG coalition headed by Clean Ocean Action. The
letter, addressed to the head of the U.S. Department of
Transportation’s Maritime Administration agency and also
sent to the Governors of New York and New Jersey, urges
the agency to formally close, deny, and end the applica-
tion of the Liberty Natural Gas Deepwater Port. We had
thought that this proposal was dead but the developer
resuscitated the project, circumventing an earlier veto of
the project by New Jersey’s Governor Chris Christie. We
hope the letter, signed by many environmental and citi-
zens’ groups, has the desired effect.

We also recently signed on to aletter, addressed to U.S.
Secretary ofthe Interior Ken Salazar, supportive of National
Audubon’s campaign to make wind power as safe to birds
and other wildlife as possible and to limit any negative
environmental impacts of this renewable energy tech-
nology. National Audubon worked with the U.S. Fish and
Wildlife Service to come up with bird-friendly guidelines
created to minimize impacts of wind projects, such as bird
and bat collisions with turbines and habitat frag-
mentation. These guidelines and associated
materials can be found at www.fws.gov/
windenergy. I urge all our members to
take alook at what the Wind Turbine Guidelines Advisory
Committee has created. South Shore Audubon hopes that
the Interior Department will implement these new guide-
lines. [Editor’s note: More information about birds and
wind power, including a link to the FWS page Jim cited, is
available at www.audubon.org/newsroom/press-re-
leases/2012/federal-guidelines-step-forward-bird-
friendly-wind-development.]
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And finally, on May 8 we will be showing the film
“Gasland,” adocumentary that explores the whole topic of
drilling for natural gas and its impacts on life in America.
[ urge everyone to see this fine film — bring your friends!
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4X WELCOME NEW MEMBERS A%
Wendy Murbach

One of the wonderful perks that you get from an Audubon
membership is the chance to be a part of your local
Audubon chapter, South Shore Audubon Society.

You are automatically a valued member of this active
and friendly chapter, so please come out to the next
meeting at the Freeport Library from 7:30-9:30 p.m. on the
second Tuesday of the month to hear what you can do to
help preserve your local environment’s health and viabil-
ity, to hear about local issues that you can help to solve,
and to see an interesting program.

Whether you are a beginning birder or someone with a
large life list, you will enjoy our weekly Sunday bird walks.
Check out the special events that are mentioned in this
Skimmer. Attend them yourself, and bring your family and
friends too.

You are warmly invited to be an active participantin this
vibrant all-volunteer organization comprised of persons
who, like you, care about the earth we live on, about our local
environment, and about the creatures that live alongside us.

Our new members since the last Skimmer are:

Baldwin...................... Patricia Greco, Harold Peckerd
Bellmore ........ccoccieneee Noel Quartararo
East Meadow ............ Jim Cruz, Patty Hanson, Man Ng,

Steven & Barbara Sobel

Floral Park ................ Robert Alagna, Laura J. Andres,
Janice Blake Baeza, Murray B.
Liebenheim, Edward A. Rankin
Franklin Square ........ Karl Wenzlick
Freeport..................... Catherine L. Bruckner
Garden City .............. Joan Koslow :
Hempstead............... George Swonger &l <, SN
Hicksville.................. Anna Bedell, Domina J. Cuciti
Island Park ................ Cynthia Cagata
Levittown .................. Patricia Salomon, Margaret Santer
Lido Beach ................ Diane Crean g:“
Long Beach............... Maria Jakubowska \J
Lynbrook................... Marianne Stone g
Merrick ..ccooveicenaee Mrs. T. J. Kelly, Seymour Kraver
Point Lookout ........... Adriana Albano, Bonnie Bolz
Seaford ......ccccrverne. Irma Torres
Valley Stream ........... Edward D. Kotz, Toni Steenbeek

Wantaoh .o Frank Seminara, Alberta Splescia
West Hempstead ...... Neil Pratesi
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AUDUBON MEMBERSHIP STATUS (800) 274-4201
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JOIN THE BIRDATHON!

Jim Remsen

This year SSAS will conduct its 25th annual Birdathon!
SSAS raises funds through the Birdathon by having mem-
bers get cash pledges for each species of bird identified
during a 24-hour period in May, when the spring migration
is at its height and over 125 species may be identified by
the two teams that visit up to a half-dozen locations.

If you aren’t going with a team, why not try your own
Birdathon? Do a variation on the usual theme of seeing as
many species as you can during the count period. Use
your imagination. Limit yourself to your backyard, a
favorite park or preserve,
or even a “couch po-

tato” Birdathon. (For
this one, you count as
many bird species as
you can on television
: during the 24 hours!)

Mark the dates on your calendar if you haven't
already — Friday, May 11 from 5:00 p.m. until Satur-
day, May 12 at 5:00 p.m. — and join one of our intrepid
leaders (or go it alone, in which case you choose the turf).
Birding expertise is not necessary and your teammates
will be happy to point out the birds for you. Rain dates are
one week later at the same time.

Please note: In the event of questionable weather, | will
decide whether or not to cancel the Birdathon by 3 p.m. on
Friday, May 11. If youhave any uncertainty about whether
it will be postponed, please call me at (631) 957-0949 or
(631) 748-8942 by 3 o’clock.

We need Birdathon prizes! As we have done in the past,
we will make everyone who brings in at least one pledge
(sponsoring yourself counts) eligible for a prize drawing to
be held at our annual dinner (attendance not required). If
you would like to donate a prize, please contact me.

Ourschedule of starting places and leadersis as follows:

Friday, May 11 at 5 p.y. Meet BillHollweg at Jones Beach's
Coast Guard Station, or Joe Grupp and Jim Remsen at
Massapequa Preserve (LIRR N.E. lot).

Saturday, May 12. Meet Bill at Parking Field #3 of
Hempstead Lake State Park at 6:00 a.m.; or Joe and Jim at
Mill Pond, Merrick Road, Wantagh at 5:45 a.u. Bill's team
will also visit Alley Pond Park (at 7 a.m.), Forest Park, and
Jamaica Bay Wildlife Refuge. Other meeting places on
Saturday for Joe & Jim’s team will be Muttontown Pre-
serve (normally the gate on Route 106) at 8 a.um., Oceanside
Marine Nature Study Area at 11 a.m., and Jamaica Bay
Wildlife Refuge at 1:15 p.m. Please try to notify us if you
plan to go with one of these teams so they will know who
to expect; Bill can bereached at (631) 226-2519 (home) or
(631) 278-8914 (cell). Meeting times at Oceanside and
Jamaica Bay for my team are estimates; we can be as
much as 15 minutes earlier or 30 minutes later, depending
on traffic.

Sponsors are the heart of the Birdathon. These are
people who agree to give you 25¢, $1, or any amount for
each species you see (they may also give you aflat pledge
not based on number of species). Ask anyone you know,
and don't forget yourself!

Note on Submitting Pledges: Pledges submitted to me
must be received by June 11 to be eligible for prizes.
Pledge forms, if you want them, are available at SSAS
events. Let’s make our 2012 Birdathon special by raising
more funds than ever! Good luck!

Birdathon Chairperson: James Remsen, Jr., 8 Venetian
Blvd., Lindenhurst, NY 11757.
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SSAS'S 415" ANNUAL DINNER

Therese Lucas

Join us for an evening of celebrations! Celebrations of
good food, good company, tales of birding adventures,
and honoring some of those who help and study nature
and the environment. Our gathering will be at Pompei
Restaurantin West Hempstead on Tuesday, June 12. The
cocktail hour will begin at 6 r.m., followed by dinner at
7 p.M. Awards will be presented during dinner. Raffle
drawings will also be held.

Your dinner form is the insert contained in this newslet-
ter. We're looking forward to celebrating with youl!

Garden Center » Floral Shop = Christmas Shop * Family Fun Activities
Gifts » Expert Advice » Expert Service » Open an-nmd!

To All Members o
South Shote Audubo

Bring in this ad
& receive

10% Off

Bird Supplies

Must bring in ad to rgcalve discount. Mot to be combined
with any other offar. Cannot be used on any sele Romyor
custom wark. Cannat be used durdng ssle days. Ong offer
par customas, per vislt. Ad must be prosonted st the
rogistar at tha e of sals. Bxpirgs GO0/12.

Soclety

Come
experiend

69 Atlantic Avenue, Oceanside, N.Y. 11572
516-678-3535 » deesnursery.com * deesflowershop.com + Ki &

Store Hours: Mon., Wed., Thurs,, Fri, Sai: 8am - 7pm » Clased s [Except Holidays| » Sun. Sam - Spm




SHOREBIRD MIGRATION SURVEY PARTICIPANTS
NEEDED
Kerni Dikun

Editor’s note: Kerri Dikun is Audubon New York’s Long
Island Bird Conservation Coordinator and is based at
Theodore Roosevelt Audubon Center and Sanctuary in
Oyster Bay. The following is excerpted from a detailed
message that she sent in late February (which also re-
quested participants for a Piping Plover migration survey
that will be over by the time you read this):

Hi everyone. While you're out birding (or more specifi-
cally, “shorebirding”) this spring, I was hoping you could
gather alittle additional information that willhelp conserve
our shoreBird species (willets are pictured) so
that we can enjoy them for years to come!
If you can do a spring shorebird mi-
gration survey, I would greatly ap-
preciate your time and effort! The
_more help, the better! Thank you

and happy birding!
Please survey from March 25 through June 15. Survey
your selected site(s) on or close to the following [remain-
ing] dates (plus-or-minus 3 days): April 25; May 5, 15, and
25; June 5 and 15. Surveys should not be done closer than
10 days apart. Even if you only accomplish one survey,
please send it!

Surveys can be done wherever shorebirds are found, so
choose a site that is convenient for you to survey consis-
tently. There are a few sites on Long Island that are of
particularimportance to shorebirds; these sites, known as
PRISM (Program for Regional and International Shore-
bird Monitoring) sites, and are of particular interest. If
possible, we highly encourage you to survey one of these
sites: Marine Nature Study Area in Oceanside, Jones
Beach State Park, Cedar Beach on the eastern portion of
Jones Beach Island, Captree Island vicinity, Carmans
River marshes, Moriches Bay and Inlet, and Dune Road
marsh/Shinnecock Bay and Inlet.

To obtain the survey form and protocol, or if you have
any questions, please contact me atkdikun@audubon.org
or 922-3200, ext. 31.
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LIKE US! http:/ /facebook.com/SSAudubon
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Phone: (516)931-1445

Fax: (516) 931-1467

E-Mail: Igk lepa@aol.com

LEONARD G. KONSKER

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

Konsker and Company, LTD
550 W. Old Country Rd., Suite 101
Hicksville, New York 11801

</ BIRD WALKS <

Steve Schellenger

All walks start at 9:30 a.m.; no walk if it rains. Any ques-
tions? Call Steve at 987-8103. Directions and summaries
may be found at ssaudubon.org.

Apr. 22 Jamaica Bay Wildlife Refuge

Apr. 29 Hempstead Lake State Park (Southern
State Parkway Exit 18 south, Field #3)

May 6 Norman J. Levy Park and Preserve

May 13 Mill Pond Park (Wantagh/Bellmore,
north side of Merrick Rd.)

May 20 Jones Beach West End #2, N.E. corner

May 27 Memorial Day Weekend — No Walk

June 3 Marine Nature Study Area, Oceanside

June 10 Hempstead Lake State Park (see above)

June 17 Jamaica Bay Wildlife Refuge

Aug. 19 Jamaica Bay Wildlife Refuge

Aug 26 Marine Nature Study Area, Oceanside
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SWS Garage Door Service Co.

43 Mackey Ave.
Port Washington, NY 11050

(516) 627-0600

Fax (516) 627-8504
SWSGARAGEDCORS@GMAIL.COM

Steven W. Schellenger Licensed and Insured
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REMINDER: SSAS WALK IN SUNKEN MEADOW

This Saturday, April 21, from 9to 11 a.m., SSAS’s John
Gaglione will lead us on a nature walk via pond trail and
beach boardwalk. Sunken Meadow State Park is at the
northern terminus of the Sunken Meadow/Sagtikos State
Parkway. Look for us in the northwest part of the main
parking lot.
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PLOVER VOLUNTEERS WANTED

John Zarudsky

The Town of Hempstead's Department of Conservation
and Waterways needs your help in ensuring the protection
and survival of Piping Plovers, Least and Common Terns,
and Black Skimmers that nest between Point Lookout and
Atlantic Beach. Audubon volunteers will help prevent
disturbances to nesting areas, will record the presence of
plover chicks and any incidents of predation, and can give
beachgoers educational literature pertaining to Piping
Plovers and terns. Helpis particularly needed on evenings,
weekends, and holidays from May through August. If
you're interested and are able to volunteer regularly,
please contact SSAS member John Zarudsky, Conserva-
tion Biologist, at 897-4126 (work) or 486-5272.



SSAS Post Office Statement— South Shore
Skimmer is Jﬂub ished nwntﬁ(y ﬁom Sepremﬁer
through December and Teﬁruary'tﬁrougﬁ
= May ySourﬁ Shore Audubon Society, P.O.
Box 31, Freeport, NY 11520-0031.
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NYS BUDGET MAINTAINS EPF FUNDING

Editor’s note: The following was a March 27 press re-
lease from the Friends of New York's Environment (http:/
/keepprotectingny.com), which includes Audubon NY:

The Friends of New York's Environment, a broad part-
nership of more than 100 environmental, public health,
agricultural, recreational, and urban stakeholder groups,
today released the following statement, thanking the Gov-
ernor and legislature for maintaining the Environmental
Protection Fund (EPF) at $134 million in the state budget.

“New York's Environmental Protection Fund pays for
programs that protect valuable natural resources, clean
drinking water, family farms, local parks, and recycling
and environmental education programs in communities
across the state. These programs also create jobs. A
recent study by the Trust for Public Land found that every
dollar invested in protecting open space through the EPF
returned seven dollars to the state in natural goods and
services. By leveraging local, federal, and private funds,
the EPF generates a significant return on investment for
our economy as it works to protect the environment. For
these reasons and many others, we thank Governor An-
drew Cuomo, Senate Majority Leader Dean Skelos, As-
sembly Speaker Sheldon Silver, and the rest of the legisla-
ture for maintaining last year’s funding levels for the EPF,
despite a budget deficit.

“Qur organizations are also grateful that the legislature
and Governor gave consideration during budget delibera-
tions to a proposal that would enhance the EPF. We ap-
plaud the Senate and Assembly forincluding this proposal
— which would use revenue from the state’s existing
Bottle Bill—in their one-house budget bills. This proposal
[A. 7137-A (Latimer)/S. 5403-A (Grisanti)] has broad
public support.

“While we are disappointed that this or any proposal to
enhance the EPF was not included in the final budget
agreement, we will continue to work with the legislature
and Governor to see environmental funding enhanced
during theremainder ofthe 2012 legislative session. Project
needsin allregions of the state currently outpace available
funding, and since these programs are proven, successful
public—private partnerships that deliver a return on the
state’s investments and create jobs, we believe that in-
creasing fundingin the coming years willhelp restore New
York’s economy.”
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REMINDER: ANNUAL CENTRAL PARK WALK

On Saturday, May 5, SSAS is planning to be in Central
Park for our annual (weather permitting) early May morn-
ing bird walk. Once again, Chris Cooper will lead us
through the twisting, hilly maze of the Ramble and adjoin-
ing areas ofthe park. In previous years, we'verecorded 45
to 70-plus species in under three hours (49 last year,
including 17 warbler species).

The cost of the walk is $5, which is a tax-deductible
donation to SSAS (refundable if we rain out or you cancel
in advance). Please send your check payable to South
Shore Audubon Society, along with your phone number
and e-mail address, to Joanne Del Prete, 20 Ceil P,
Bethpage, NY 11714-4503 (phone 433-0739,
jdelpreted7@optonline.net).

A group of us will be aboard the local Babylon line train
thatis due in Penn Station at 8:12; you can look for Joanne
toward the west end of the
platform in Massapequa, % |
boarding at 7:08. We plan to ¥t
depart from Penn’s LIRR waiting room at 8:30 to meet
Chris at Belvedere Castle at around 9:15. Please buy a
MetroCard for the subway. The walk usually ends around
noon. You can bring lunch or buy it in the park, or head
back home after the walk if you prefer. Joanne’s cell (476-
3761) will be on that day only. Join us!
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FREE ONLINE GUIDE TO NORTH AMEYRII:AN élRIJS

The Audubon Online Guide to North American Birds
features 818 species. To take advantage of this great re-
source with photos, sounds, and more, go to
www.audubonbirds.org.
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BACKYARD SURVEY DATA NEEDED!
Joe Grupp

&
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For several years, SSAS's Research Committee has
been conducting a study to document the bird species
found in the SSAS area and to estimate their numbers. We
greatly appreciate input from anyone that feeds and/or
observes birds in their yard or neighborhood. Please do
nothesitate to submit your observations, evenif youmake
only very few.

Simply record the date, time, and the number or ap-
proximate number of each species. At the end of each
month, please mail or e-mail your record to me at the
appropriate address listed below, or hand it to me at our
monthly meeting. Survey sheets are available at SSAS
events and at ssaudubon.org or you can create your own.

Please mail your data to Mr. J. Grupp, Research
Chairperson, 660 Edgemere Ave., Uniondale, NY 11553
or e-mail Birdstudyjoeg02@aol.com.
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NATURE TALES FROM A WANDERER
A Yellow-Bellied Sapsucker at the End of 3 Walk
Joe Grupp

On an early spring day, having spent about two hours in
thefield, I was coming to the end of my walk. I was mulling
over my observations. [ had turned up a fair list of birds
which included two Eastern Phoebes, which are early
migrants. They are flycatchers, insect eaters, and [ won-
dered where they were finding a meal on this pretty cold
morning. My thoughts were interrupted by the loud wick,
wick, wick, wick song of a Northern Flicker. | had heard
the song as [ began the walk, but only glimpsed the bird as
it flew off. This time [ spotted it on the end of a fairly low,
sturdy branch. It was then chased away when a Red-
bellied Woodpecker swept into a neighboring tree to in-
spect an old hole where a branch had rotted away. As the
Red-belly probed the hole, three other woodpeckers, two
of which were Downy Woodpeckers, swoopedin oneright
after the other, each landing on separate trees that were
close to each other. The Red-belly soon flew off.

The Downy Woodpeckers were probably a pair that will
nest together. One had the red mark on the back of the
head, indicating male. The second lacked the mark and
was female. Occasionally they would fly at one another
and separate again, never straying far from each other,
and they left flying off together. That left me with one
woodpecker to observe and it was a Yellow-bellied Sap-
sucker.

The bird was at mid-height in the “V” made where the
trunk split into two thick sections. The light being good,
thered crown and throat stood out, identifying it as amale.
A female’s throat is white. The yellow wash on its un-
derparts was evident even as it was pressed against the
tree. The large white wing stripe was evident with the
naked eye and identified the bird even before I got the
binoculars on it, and the other markings were clearly
visible.

It worked the bark of the tree, moving short distances
and then stopping to probe the crevasse of the bark with
its bill. Yellow-bellied Sapsuckers’ diet consists of tree sap,
insects, and occasionally fruits. The bird did not seem to
be successful finding food in the crevasses of the bark as
it searched, but it was pretty hard to tell if it was lapping
up some small insects with its long tongue. Eventually it
flew off to another nearby tree. That tree obviously was
having a hard life.

The tree was a mid-sized black birch that showed a lot
of damage from branches and other trees crashing down
onit. Some rot showed where the tree was scarred; bits of
bark in spots hung loose but still securely attached to the
tree and a good portion of the tree was not damaged at all.
The bird landed among the carnage and one look through
the binoculars told me why. There were patches of intact
healthy bark among all the damage and those patches
showed the telltale sap holes made by a Yellow-bellied

Sapsucker. They are small and drilled very close to one
another, arranged in a horizontal row on the trunk of the
tree. Sometimes a number of rows of holes appear, one
under the other. From those holes and the sap that fills
them, the Sapsuckers get theirname and a good portion of
their food not only by drinking the sap but eating the
insects attracted to it.

The holes are marvels in themselves. Tree sap flows in
two directions, up from the roots to the leaves in one type
of vessel and from the leaves to the roots in :
another type of vessel. Both are found just
under the outer bark of the tree. Theupward  \.,,: g
flow of sap brings water and otherraw mate- /{3 §1%
rial required for the leaves to trap the energy .
of the sun and make food. The downward f,@
flow carries the energy-laden newly manu- f’;_?‘, 4
factured food to the roots for storage there. %’
The inline holes the Sapsucker drills are so constructed
that they tap only the downward flow of sap and the bird
benefits from the energy the sap carries as it eats it.

The bird landed on the damaged part of the tree and
probed one small hole, then another. It explored the
damaged bark, moving the loose bits, as well as the intact
parts, then returned to the holes. There were about three
rows of holes intact among the damaged bark and the bird
seemed torandomly sample afew holesin eachrow. From
where [ observed, it was hard to determineifthere was any
sap flowing, which was questionable this early in the year
as the holes must be maintained to keep the sap flowing.
After a time and never staying long in any one spot, the
bird flew off.  hope the bird got the energy it needed from
that struggling tree.  know that this observer got a great
deal of satisfaction watching it. That being said, it is also
not too shabby to have four different species of wood-
peckers appear close by in a very, very short period of
time.
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NOMINATIONS FOR THE
2012-2013 S5AS BOARD

At South Shore Audubon Society’s general meeting on
May 8, officers and directors will be elected for our next
fiscal year. All members attending that meeting may
nominate candidates from the floor and vote. The SSAS
nominating committee (chaired by Wendy Murbach, with
Gail Brown and Marilyn Hametz) recommends the follow-
ing candidates: President, Jim Brown; Vice President,
Marilyn Hametz; Treasurer, Joe Landesberg; Recording
Secretary, Don Temple; Corresponding Secretary, Therese
Lucas; and Director, Jonathan Staller (through June 2015).

Directors & Officers Insurance. In accordance with state
law, this paragraph informs our members prior to the
election that SSAS obtained D&O insurance for its board
at an annual cost of $300 via a two-year policy from
Nationwide Mutual Insurance Company that began on
October 18, 2011.




LET'S GO BIRD-WATCHING: FOR BEGINNING
BIRDERS

John Gaglione

Binoculars. Birding binoculars are yourbasic tool. Yes,
you absolutely need them. Do not attempt to watch birds
with opera-glass type or broken binoculars because you
will not have a good experience. For
birding you need 7x35 or 8x40 bin-
oculars. Binoculars are described by
their power. The first number gives
you the degree to which they mag-
nify adistantobject, forinstance 7x, 8x,
or 10x. The second numberis the diam-
eter of the distant (objective) lens in millimeters — the
greater the number, the more light comes in.

Make sure there is one central knob for focusing and
that you can focus on objects within 15 feet. Buy the best
you can afford because it will make your experience of
bird-watching that much more enjoyable.

Some retail and online shops let you try out binoculars
before you make a purchase. It's good to see how they
work for you before purchasing.

Field Guide (Printed Format). For an excellent field
guide, we recommend Peterson Field Guides’ Birds of
Eastern North America by Roger Tory Peterson. Note the
grouping of birds in thisbook; they are primarily in scientific
order but deviations are made so that similar-appearing
birds are shown together on the same page, which
helps with identification. Arrows by the individual bird
pictures point to important areas of the body that distin-
guish the species. Accompanying text explains the dis-
tinctions and range maps.

An even smaller, lighter, and more basic way to get you
goingis Golden Books' Eastern Birdsby James Coe, which
includes excellent drawings and information. Another
field guide option with clearillustrations is The Sibley Field
Guide to Birds of Eastern North America by David Sibley.
Kaufman Field Guide to Birds of North America by Kenn
Kaufmanis avery popular field guide. Whichever guide you
choose, be sure to read the introduction, which gives
important information on habitat and identification clues
of size, shape, behavior, and plumage colors,

Birding Field Guides (Software Format). Both /Bird
Explorer Pro version 1.6.1 by the Mitch Waite Group and
National Geographic Handheld Birds version 1.0 by Na-
tional Geographic are fun and have actually comeinuseful
a time or two for me when no printed field guide was
available. Both have the potential to be even more useful
with future updates. (Editor’s interruption: Newer versions
have been released.) I'm not sure that either will ever
replace a field guide for me; I'm a little too old-fashioned.
But the products are interesting and useful for those who
are technically capable.

Binoculars + Field Guide + SSAS =FUN. Birding can
certainly be fun and interesting by yourself or with a

friend, but with one of our knowledgeable leaders or
guides, it becomes that much better! Check out our field
trips and meetings listed in the Skimmer to find out which
works best for you! I hope to see you in Nature, enjoying
what it has to offer all of us.
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WHAT TO DO WITH
DISPLACED YOUNG WILDLIFE

Most young wildlife that you come across are not
orphaned. The parents are temporarily away finding food
or are staying away to avoid attracting predators and will
laterreturn. If you are concerned that abird or animal may
be orphaned, watch from a distance for a while to see if the
parentsreturn. If youhave to chaseit, it doesn’t need your
help!

A nestling songbird is only partially feathered and can-
not yet run, hop, or move about easily. It should be
returned to the nest. If you can’t find or
reach the nest, make one from aberry boxor
strainer (something with drainage), line it
b with grasses, and secure itup in a tree close
to where you found the bird. The parents will continue to
feed it.

If you are certain a young songbird is orphaned, leave a
message for Volunteers for Wildlife at 674-0982 for assis-
tance and follow the emergency instructions at
www.volunteersforwildlife.org.

Explore the coast
with the

AMERICAN
LITTORAL SOCIETY

HORSESHOE CRABS & RED KNOTS (May 20, 8:30-11 a.m.).
Meet at the Jamaica Bay Refuge visitor center. Leaders:
Mickey Cohen & Don Riepe. Free. Contact Don for reservation.
JAMAICA BAY SUNSET CRUISES (Sun., May 27,
5-8 p.m. and Sun., June 24, 3-6 r.m). Leave from Sheepshead
Bay, Brooklyn for narrated tour aboard the “Golden Sunshine.”
Learn about the history, ecology, wildlife & management of
the refuge; see egrets, herons, osprey, peregrine falcon,
terns, shorebirds, and waterfowl. Cost: $55 incl. wine &
cheese, fruit, drink, snacks.
MONTAUK SPRING WEEKEND (June 8-10). The heather
and wild roses will be in bloom! Cost: $385/person (double
occ.) incl. 2 nights at luxurious Manor House, 5 meals, 5
guided hikes, 2 evening programs, evening star watch.
CAPE ANN WHALE WATCH (Aug. 16-19). Enjoy beautiful,
historic Gloucester and Cape Ann. Cost: $395 incl. 3 nights
lodging, whale watch boat, evening cruise on Essex River,
canoeing on Ipswich River, lobster dinner at Gloucester
House, and trip to Parker River Refuge.
ANNUAL SHOREBIRD FESTIVAL (Sat., Aug. 25, 8:30 a.m.
to 5 p.m.). At Jamaica Bay Wildlife Refuge. Free but donation
reguested; contact Don for reservation.

For information and free field trip brochure,
call/write Don Riepe, (718) 318-9344, donriepe@gmail.com,
28 West 9th Road, Broad Channel, NY 11693; www.ji_lsrwc,org.
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2011-2012 OFFICERS, DIRECTORS, AND
COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Jim Brown, President & Conservation .................. 432-8156
Marilyn Hametz, Vice President & Publicity ........ 799-7189
Joe Landesberg, Treasurer........cooiiiiai, 536-4808
Don Temple, Recording Secretary ... 420-1244
Therese Lucas, Corresponding Secretary

& Greening of Long Island ..........ccoevvcviicinnnn. 221-3921
Kerry Da Silva, Director (6/14) .......cccereveriserveresnons 432-1727
Steven Schellenger, Director (6/14), Field Trips

& Brookside Preserve Co-Chairperson.............. 987-8103

John Gaglione, Director (6/13) & Programs ........ 731-5012
Richard Kopsco, Director (6/13) & Brookside

Preserve Co-Chairperson...........iniiinn 825-6792
Paul Stessel, Director (6/12) ....cocvvvevvcvcvncncrernenne. 285-5174
Betty Borowsky, Education ..........c.cocoonnnnniacnenne 764-3596
Gail Brown, Hospitality .........ciconiinninniniinns. 432-8156
Anne-Marie Conn, Electronic Communications ... 671-7685
Joseph Grupp, Research ...........cocoricoesnsmecensminensasnens: 481-4208
Betsy Gulotta, College Scholarships ..o 546-8841
Wendy Murbach, Membership ........ccoecoevevvcvennen.. 546-6303
James Remsen, Jr., Birdathon............c..cccooen. 631-957-0949
Dolores Rogers, Welcoming .........c.cccociciicicicnncins 599-1224

Michael Sperling, Skimmer EAItOr .......cocoonevevennne. 221-3921
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BECOME A MEMBER OF S5AS
Think Globally, but Join Locally!

Option 1. You can join SSAS for a year by sending $20
payable to South Shore Audubon Society using the form
below. OQuraddressis P.O.Box 31, Freeport, NY 11520-0031.

Option 2. Tojoin NAS and your all-volunteer local chapter,
you can help SSAS survive NAS’s major dues-share cutbacks
by joining Audubon through us for the same price thatit costs
if you join through NAS (we get $0 unless you join throughus).
Mail the form below and your check payable to National
Audubon Society to SSAS at the address above. The special
rate for the first year is $20 per household.

Renewing?Please send NAS renewals directly to NAS (we
now get $0 for all NAS renewals).

ES 22222222 22222222222 2222 g
Donations to SSAS are always welcome! $

Yes, I'd like to join: (3 SSAS only O National Audubon too
NAME:

ADDRESS:

(Zip+4)

PHONE NO.:

E-MAIL:
Chapter Code C2ZR150Z (South Shore Audubon Society)
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